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40 Years of the MPSAA in 2025

Dear Many Point Staff Alumni and
Friends,

As we wrap up another incredible
year, we’re thrilled to share
highlights from our latest newsletter
and exciting updates about 2025—a
milestone year as we celebrate the
40th Anniversary of the Many Point
Staff Alumni Association (MPSAA).

Upcoming Events: Save
the Dates!

e Winter Warm-Up: Join us on
January 28th at Sundance Bowl
in Maple Grove. Let’s kick off the
year with bowling, pizza, and
happy hour fun!

e Spring Fling: We're working
through some location
possibilities, and will announce
the date and location soon. It
will be either April 19th or April
26th.

e Fall Campout: Return to Many
Point Scout Camp from August
22-24 for BBQ, campfires, tours,
music, and more!

40th Anniversary

Celebration

2025 marks four decades of the
MPSAA, a testament to the
incredible support and dedication of
our alumni. To commemorate,
we’re launching a Special Edition
Patch Design Contest. Get creative
and submit vyour designs by
February 20th for a chance to make
history! We’'ll also be celebrating all
year at our events.

Exciting Updates

e MPSAA Online Store: Stock up
on Many Point gear through our

online store—open until
December 29th! Don’t miss out.
Shop Now.

This past year, we supported
Many Point by providing new
sailboats, enriching scout programs,
and growing the Heritage Fund to
ensure the camp’s future. None of
this would be possible without your
contributions.

A heartfelt thank you to every
alumnus, donor, and volunteer who

“A culture of strength is forged through resilience, transforming broken bridges into
lasting symbols of unity, hope, and unwavering determination.” Keep building bridges.

continues to embody the spirit of
Many Point. Your passion drives our
success, and | am proud to serve
this vibrant community.

Cheers to another remarkable
year of fellowship and memories.
We look forward to seeing you all at
these upcoming events as we
celebrate what makes Many Point
extraordinary!

Yours in Scouting,

Mike Kuklok

President, Many Point Staff Alumni
Association

Check out the Store on Page 4




Where is Gary Gernbacher

ary worked at Many Point as

a CIT in 1969, started in Ten

Chiefs as a  program
counselor in 1970 and continued
working at Many Point until 1975 as
a Pioneer program director. While
attending Augsburg College focusing
on a business degree Gary worked
part time at the County Seat, a
clothing store and earned the role as
manager of a store for five years as
he put his college efforts on hold. He
returned to college, earned his
degree and started teaching business
for 17 years at Hennepin Technical
College.

Gary brought real life experience
to teaching business. As manager he
had to work with people -
customers, staff, and his regional
managers. He understood business

Gary with his grandchildren.

a meeting with Chuck Fisher

and could share that wisdom with his
students. During his time at County
Seat and as a teacher of business
technology was entering the
business world — and far more than
simple spreadsheets.  QuickBooks
was entering the business world and
Gary states it was akin to the “wild
west”!  Everyone was buying the
program and anxious to learn how to
get the most out of it! Gary started
training people on QuickBooks. He
joined the QuickBooks rodeo and
hung on for the ride!

He gave traveling seminars. His
area included the US and Canada.
Teaching in Canada he would start in
Vancouver and continued east “until
they spoke French.” The United
Kingdom used the same QuickBooks
as Canada. They needed to know
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how to use it too, so he trained
there as well. He worked that
territory for 4-5 years. In time
QuickBooks decided the “wild
west” west needed taming and
wanted to license which company
could give the seminars — Gary’s
was not selected — but he
approached the company that was
chosen, and that company “hired”
Gary and gave him a chance to buy
into the company! Gary is still part
owner of the company that hired
him.

For twenty years Gary traveled
the United States giving two-day
seminars. He would leave home on
Sunday night and return home on
Thursday nights — if the flights
worked! He would get one week
off a month — if it all worked out!
He loved the interaction with the
people at the seminars. If you
knew Gary from camp you
remember how he was quick
witted and his ever-engaging
charm. He had a way of putting
people at ease and generating
laughter. Gary was always the
“king of quick comments”! The
interaction gave Gary energy and
motivation. He has been to every
major city in America and most of
Canada. That all changed with

COVID.

Seminars became online events
and the jokes that worked in
person were not the same online.
There was simply not the
connection that he enjoyed with in
person seminars. In his words
“there  was zero interaction.”
Missing the energy derived from a
live audience - Gary decided to
retire.

Prior to retirement Gary had two
incredible trips with his best friend
Tom Holden. On the first trip
(1980) he and Tom traveled to
Alaska and spent two weeks
camping out — in tents, fishing and
exploring. They were brought in by
a float plane, so they were in the
middle of nowhere — except for
grizzly’s (“ever skin griz pilgrim!?”)
and BIG brown bear. The bears
were hunting for salmon just as
Gary and Tom were. Bears were
walking through their campsite and
fishing in the same river(s) that
Gary and Tom were fishing! It was
wild!  So wild they returned for
THREE weeks in 1983 and went on
a canoe trip above the Arctic
Circle!! They saw no people for
three weeks and again lived in a
tent. This was Scouting to the max!

Gary notes that time at Many
Point gave him tremendous self-
confidence. He learned how to
interact with all types and all ages
of people. It taught him about
living outside — and loving it. From
Many Point he made lifelong
friends that even when apart for
long periods — when together it is
like they never left each other.
After being at a Pioneer reunion
Gary noted," After almost 50 years
of not seeing each other, you may
not immediately recognize
someone but after being together
for a short time “it is like you were
never apart”!

Gary has three children (Jeff, Jack
and Maggie) and he gets emotional
every time he talks about his six
grandchildren! Five grandsons and
one granddaughter. All live in
Minnesota and if he cannot be with
his children or grandchildren for a
period, he loves Facetime! Missing
the crowd interaction, Gary
became a part time BINGO caller at
a local casino and loves the
interaction that provides.

Gary is pleased with his life and
what he has done. He has no
regrets!

- Chuck Fisher

Many Point History Book

Another set of History Books has been printed and are available. It’s a
great gift and keepsake that tell the story of Many Point.

Email manypoint@norternstar.org for purchase.




2024 Camping Season of Success

s 2024 draws to a close, we
want to take a moment to
look back on this past
summer and express our heartfelt
thanks to everyone who made it
truly memorable. From celebrating
achievements to building lifelong
friendships, this season was one for

Erik vanderbilt, Vicki Jurek and Danny
Mages among the 50 alumni this summer.

the books!

Our theme, "More in 2024," set
the tone for an action-packed
season. Many Point became a hive
of activity and innovation. We
introduced an additional merit
badge session, giving scouts more
opportunities for advancement.
Family Camp also welcomed a brand
-new playground, a generous gift
from past campers honoring their
son. The newly transformed Many
Point Training Center hosted 24
Counselors-in-Training (C.I.T.s) and
119 adult leaders, who participated
in the Introduction to Outdoor
Leadership Skills Training. And with
the return of All Things Aquatics, six
scouts took part in this specialized
program. Thanks to support from
the MPSAA, we also added two
sleek new sailboats to our fleet.

The numbers  reflect our
community's strength and
commitment: Many Point hosted
2,757 scouts, 959 adult leaders, 679

Family Campers, 105 staff, 24 C.L.T.s,
and over 50 alumni who returned to
lend a hand.

But the story doesn’t end here.
We're already excited for 2025!
Next summer, Many Point will
expand its STEM offerings with a
Robotics Outpost program, allowing
scouts to dive into robotics and

other STEM fields. New merit
badges will include Sustainability,
Pulp and Paper, Textiles, and
Automotive Maintenance -

providing even
explore and grow.

more ways to

A huge thank you to each one of
you for your support, whether
you're still on staff, cheering from
afar, or helping wherever you can.
Many Point is the vibrant
community it is because of all of
you.

We can’t wait to see you all back
in 2025 at Many Point Scout Camp!

Alex
Director

Farrell - MP Camping

MPSAA Gear Store - Open until December 29th

Wear the lanern more often with some swag.
The online store is open until December 29th.
https://design.hedusa.com/manypointalumni/shop/home




Heritage Fund
Update—
Opportunities
for End of
Year Giving

he Many Point Heritage Fund

continues to grow and is now

generating almost $15,000
interest income back to the
principal. So far, in 2024 we’ve had
44 donations adding over $9,000
bringing our current endowment
cash balance to just under $219,000.
Since inception there have been 111
donation events, and we now have
“sustaining” donors giving scheduled
monthly gifts.  Estimated estate
commitments continue at the $2
million level. We are well on our
way to our initial $10 million dollar
goal!

This past summer we continued to
share the Heritage Fund story with
scouts & scouters through posters
and fund updates shared at the scoutmaster dinners. The simple message continues to be that everyone can
participate in protecting and expanding the future of camp, and that camp will be forever grateful.

In the weeks & months to come, we will ask donors to share their own “HERITAGE STORY” when they give
so that everyone can appreciate all the ways Many Point has enriched lives. What’s your Heritage Story?

Now, as we move into the season of yearend giving, please join me in making a tax-deductible gift by
visiting https://mpalumni.org/heritagefund/ or by scanning the code below, and selecting, Many Point
Heritage Fund in the gift designation dropdown.




Where is Al Thomas

a meeting with Chuck Fisher

| Thomas is an Eagle Scout

and the recipient of the

prestigious Hornaday
Award. It is by no accident that he
started his Many Point career in the
Conservation Center. From there
he moved his way through different
positions ending as a camp director
at Buckskin — for two years. As the
Buckskin director, Al was the first
camp director to hire a woman (Jo
Benson) in program. Jo did a great
job and other woman followed in
other camps. After Many Point Al
became a professional Scouter! As
a professional Scouter he was
assigned to return to Many Point. —
as the business manager. He
served in that role for two years
and he earned a degree in
accounting while working as a
Scouter!

In 1985, Al left Scouting and went
to work for Merrill-Lynch helping
people to reach their financial
goals. In time he moved to Dean
Whittaker to further his career in
helping others with their
investments. Now please
understand Al loves wildlife and in
fact his first degree was in biology!
In 2001 Al left the world of finance
and became the director of Water
Fowl Development. By 2005 Al was
the director of Turn in Poachers
(TIPS)! In 2009 Al returned to
finance as a Business Specialist for
Wells Fargo and in 2015 became a
Senor Health Care Advisor for
Optum United Health. Thereis a

theme emerging here and that is Al
likes to help people and causes in
which he believes. This is also
evident in his volunteer work!

Al was an Eden Prairie volunteer
police officer for ten years. He
served on the Minnetonka Planning
Commission, the Park Board
Planning Commission and was on
the Minnetonka City Council for
twelve years. | cannot imagine
what it takes to run for an office in
Minnetonka with such a diverse
population. It must have ben
staggering to try and balance all of
the different individual needs! Way
to go, Al

When asked about the variety of
jobs and volunteer work Al
responded that he like the variety.
As an observer it appears obvious
that AL cares about others. His
different roles reflect his interest.
His father was a game warden, and
Al continues his deep interest in
fish, wildlife and the out of doors.
Al wants to make a different. He

cares about others. He still does!

In retirement Al bought forest
land close to Lake of the Woods
where he can fish, hunt, watch
nature and just enjoy life! Al’s
service to others has not ended. Al
volunteers to drive people from his
area to medical appointments that
could be in Fargo, Grand Forks or
wherever! He volunteers with the
Minnesota DNR Lake of the Woods
Fish Advisory Committee and helps
by subbing in the Warroad High
School and Lake of the Woods
School.

Al has a son and daughter, but
the best part is — he has three
grandchildren! The eleven-year-old
grandson was with Al as the
grandson harvested a doe with a
173 yard shot during the youth start
to hunting, and got three grouse
the next day. Plus, the grandson
won the meat raffle when they
went out to eat!

Al recognizes that Many Point
prepared him for life. He learned
how to swim and that gave him
confidence — especially as he had to
qualify for water rescue when

Al'Thomas was a volunteer police officer for Eden Prairie.




working with the police
department. Many Point revealed
that Al liked to help people succeed
and that he liked working for a
cause! As all readers know working
at Many Point is great laboratory
through which to hone people
skills. Al felt that as a business
manager at Many Point he found an
interest in accounting and numbers.
Furthermore, the camp offered
friendships that have endured a
lifetime.

Al has given back to society and
worked to make it a better place by
helping people to reach their goals
and by helping to preserve parts of

Al's grandchildren.

nature for future generations. It
must be heartening to see his
grandson enjoy the fruits of his
labor and to embrace the same
passions as Al’s passions for life.

Thanks for making the word better,
Al! You are Scoutriffic!

- Chuck Fisher

Give Your Teens the Many Point Experience

any Point invites your teens to carry on
your legacy through the Counselor in e

experience.

Work on BSA Lifeguard and merit badge

Training (CIT) Program at Many Point
Scout Camp! This program shapes future leaders
while immersing participants in the unforgettable
Many Point experience.

CIT Program Overview

For teens aged 15+, the five-week CIT program
offers hands-on training, leadership development,
and insight into camp staff life. Participants will:
e Live and work with experienced staff.
e Build leadership skills and gain camp operations

advancements.
e Enjoy meals, lodging, and training—at no extra
cost beyond the program fee.

2024 CIT Sessions:
e Session 1:June 15 —July 19, 2025
e Session 2: July 13 — August 16, 2024

The program fee is $125 ($75 due at registration;
balance by June 1). Limited to 20 participants per
session—register early!

Family Camp CIT Program

This two-week option focuses on family camping
operations and leadership development. Ideal for
aspiring leaders, the program costs $50, payable at
registration.

Why Many Point?
Help your teens connect with their heritage, gain
valuable skills, and create lifelong memories. The CIT

program continues the Many Point legacy and
prepares tomorrow’s camp leaders.

For details, email manypoint@northernstar.org.




Helping Staff with their Careers

e are thrilled to
announce the
upcoming launch of

our Mentorship Program, designed
to bridge the gap between
education and professional
experience for aspiring individuals.
Being a camp staffer is a job that
most wish we could do for life,
however the “real-world” creeps
up fast. This program is focused on
supporting our current staff and
alumni to meet their dreams and
goals in their future professional
careers. It will provide invaluable
insights  from  Alumni, and
professional connections that will
help them thrive..

Program Overview:

Our program will pair
participants with  experienced
mentors after a quick google
survey. We will then provide the
mentor and mentee a line of
communication. These mentors
will offer guidance, share their
expertise, and support mentees in
their endeavors. By fostering a
collaborative learning
environment, we aim to enhance
our participants, preparing them
for successful careers ahead. One
aspect is by breaking down the
multitude of skills we have
subconsciously learned and
benefited from our time as Many
Point staffers and using them to
your advantage in career planning,
i.e. time management, attention
to detail, effective communication,
and critical thinking.

Key Benefits:

Networking Opportunities:
Participants will have access to a
network of professionals,
increasing their chances of landing
jobs and internships in the future.

Personal Development: Through
one-on-one mentorship, Mentees
will  receive tailored advice,
focusing on both professional and
personal growth.

Career Readiness: Our program
emphasizes the development of
essential skills that employers
seek, providing a competitive edge
in the job market along with
resume building.

Potential for Hands-On
Experience: Varying levels of
resources may lead to internships.
Interns will work on live projects,
gaining practical skills and a
deeper understanding of many
industries.

Getting Involved

If you are interested in
participating as a mentor or would
like to be mentored, reach out to
one of the committee members
and they can help connect you
with staffers. Be sure to text,
voicemail or email with your
information.

Get In Touch:

We believe that investing in the
next generation is crucial for our
Association’s growth and
resilience. For more questions or
collaborations, please feel free to

reach out to us at:

Meghan Boudreaux
(952) 769-7656
meghankboudreaux@gmail.com

Jack Hoye
(763) 234-3357
jackhoyed@gmail.com

Chuck Fisher
(701) 371-5424
chufishe@gmail.com

Together, let’'s empower our
association and pave the way for
future successes!

New episodes in 2025
reaching back in the
past, and looking into
the future.




Find our Missing Members

Here are some missing members that have worked at Many Point for more than three
years. Future newsletters will include additional names. Please help the MPSAA get
updated information for these staffers. Complete the form at: https://airtable.com/
app59dwu5WNJ62SyZ/pagl3Zlek7VcFFrMf/form or

Email kukl0016@gmail.com or text at 763-234-7642 Member Update
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ALUMNI EVENTS

BOARD MEETNIG

7:30 - 9:00 PM - Virtual. Contact Mike Kuklok at
kukl0016@gmail.com for invite.

WINTER WARM-UP

JAN 28 4:00PM - 6:00PM - Sundance Bowl, Maple Grove.
Happy Hour afterwards. Pizza Included.
Contact Marty Carter for RSVP - 763-528-8241

BOARD MEETNIG
7:30 - 9:00 PM - Virtual. Contact Mike Kuklok at
kukl0016@gmail.com for invite.

APR 19 SPRING FLING - Save the Date!!l!
OR Planning is underway for the Spring Fling. Details

APR 26 to come in January. Stay Tuned!!!

WORK PARTY

Many Point Work Party is on May 30th-June 1st. Alumni will have a

FIRST WEEK OF SCOUTS

FALL CAMPOUT

AUG 22 Many Point Scout Camp - August 22 - 24.
BBQ, Campfires, Tours, Full Camp Scavenger Hunt,
Music, Camping, Social.
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2024-2025 Premium Gift: MPSAA 40th
Anniversary Patch Desigh Contest

Calling All Artists and Alumni:

To celebrate the 40th Anniversary of the Many Point Staff Alumni Association, we are excited to an-
nounce the launch of an official Many Point Special Edition Patch Design Contest. This is your chance to
leave your mark on Many Point history.

Contest Details

e Submission Deadline: February 20, 2024
e Voting Period: February 21 to February 28, 2024
e Winner Announcement: March 1, 2024

The winning design will become an official special
edition Many Point patch, available to alumni and sup-
porters shortly after the contest ends.

How to Participate

Create a unique design that honors the Many Point
tradition and the Alumni Association’s 40th anniver-

sary.

Submit your design by February 20, 2024. Submission your designs to https://woobox.com/902ran or

you can email your designs to kukl0016@gmail.com.

Cast your vote between February 21 and February 28 for your favorite design. Voting Opens February
21st. The winner will receive bragging rights, a complimentary patch, and a shout-out. Do not miss this
opportunity to showcase your creativity and celebrate the incredible legacy of Many Point.

hanks to Alumni, Many Point upgraded its fleet last summer. Boats are about $5,000 each. Many

Point has asked for more support to continue updating the fleet. For 2025, the MPSAA plans to

continue support these efforts to support the incredible adventures Scouts have on Many Point
Lake! Gifts of $40 or more will receive a speial edition Many Point patch celebrating the 40th year of the
MPSAA.
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2025 CONTRIBUTION FORM

Dear Staff Alumni Member,

Thank you for your continued generosity and support of the Alumni Association. It is important for us to keep records
current. If any of your information has changed recently, please be so kind to provide us an update. Your contribution
this year will allow Many Point to update the Sunfish fleet at camp. Your contribution is much appreciated.

1. Contact Information, Career Mentoring, Heritage Fund, and Email Communication

Name: Phone: ( ) -

Address:

Personal Email:

O Please contact me about being a career mentor / resource.

O 1 would like more information on the Heritage Fund.

O 1 would like to go 100% electronic in communications from the MPSAA
O

I would like text (sms) communications when they are available. Cell #: - -

2. Annual Dues and Contribution 3. Payment Method
O $15 (dues / base membership) O Check#
[0 $40 (base membership + patch) O Cash
O $100 (base membership + patch) [0 Credit Card (circle one) Visa Master Card  Discover
O $250(b bership + patch
S (base membership + patch) Card Number
O

Expiration:

4. Employer Matching Contribution

Employer:

Partner’s Name:

Partner’s Employer:

Notes:

For questions, please contact Mike Kuklok at kukl0O016@gmail.com or 763-234-7642.
Please send your contributions to MPSAA, C/O Northern Star Scouting, 6202 Bloomington Rd, St. Paul, MN 55111
Contribute electronically at https://mpalumni.org/give/
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